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"Fostering" Our Natural 
Resources 

For descriptions of trees and shrubs 

log on at:  www.lincolnoakes.com or 

www.ag.ndsu.edu/trees/handbook.htm 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

www.fosterscd.com 

www.facebook.com/fosterscd 

1095 5th Avenue North 

Carrington, ND 58421 

652-3101 
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 Community Credit Union  

ñMembers make a Difference.ò 

 

 NEW ROCKFORD  

947-5011 

CARRINGTON         1-800-228-7283           FESSENDEN      

Your savings insured to $250,000 

National Credit Union Administration 

A US Government Agency 

Keeping Soil Covered for Salinity Problems  

Till it to me Straighté. 
¶ Foster County Soil Conservation District 

Board meetings are tentatively scheduled for 

8:30 a.m. on June 12, July 10 , and August 

14 (2nd Mondays).  Please contact the dis-

trict office at  652-2551 to confirm dates and 

times. 

¶ USDA Service Center will be closed for 

Memorial Day on Monday, May 29 and for 

Independence Day on Tuesday, July 4.  

¶ ñTalking Dirtò on KDAK (1600 AM) will be 

at 8:40 am on June 7, July 5 and August 9

(first Wednesdays). 

¶ The districtôs website is now fosterscd.com.  

Check our home page for links to apply for 

tree assistance programs.  The second 

round of applications for the ND Heritage 

Fund tree planting program for 2018 are 

due July 2017. 

 

Chairman Robert House 701-674-3606 

Vice Chair Cody Montgomery 652-5397 

Supervisor Curtiss Klein 653-5708 

Supervisor Karl Hoppe 650-8810 

Supervisor Sam Partlow 674-3111 

NRCS District Conservationist 

Paul DuBourt 

652-2551  

Ext 120 

Soil Con. Tech. Nichole Johnson Ext 121 

SCD Manager Dionn Schaaf Ext 105 

Farm Bill Specialist Kayla Graber Ext.101 

SCD Ed. Coordinator Jill Vigesaa 701-799-5488 

Foster County  Extension Agent   

Joel Lemer 

652-2581 

Foster County SCD 

2017 Supervisors, Advisors and Staff  
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Issue No. 80 

Spring 2017 

   Once again the sight of wind carrying precious topsoil has been all too prevalent. In addition to 

black topsoil suspended in the air, the areas of salt affected soils are also up in the air.  These 

areas are all too common in eastern North Dakota.  At this time of year we typically ñput lipstick 

on that ugly pigò and hit those areas with the coulter or chisel plow in an attempt to make it look 

niceé.and it doesé.for a day or two until it turns whiter then ever! 

   Tillage will not improve these areas, and in most cases makes it worse.  The tillage       

actually brings salt affected soil from below and mixes it into the profile. While saturated soils 

dry, evaporating water pulls salts to the surface and leaves them there.  This constant wetting and 

drying is what continuously brings salt to the surface or higher in the soil profile.  This           

continuous process then inhibits plant growth. 

   Treatment options to get these affected soils started on the right track boil down to our soil 

health principals: 1) keeping the soil covered, 2)keeping a living root growing as long as        

possible, and 3)limiting the amount of soil disturbance. In most cases, the best way to improve 

these conditions is to control the water in the soil, and the best way to do that is to use the water.  

This can be done either with cover crops or permanent vegetation.  Whether perennial vegetation 

or a fall seeded cover crop, keeping growing roots in that soil for as long as possible can help 

protect the soil and draw the salts down in to the soil profile where they naturally would be.   

Limiting tillage and keeping the soil covered prevents evaporation and builds soil organic matter.  

   The CRP program may help make this a profitable option for your salt affected areas. In other 

situations, you may be able to affect saline sites by extending the growing period with cover 

crops.  Depending on the species used, cover crops can also improve water infiltration in the soil, 

which can help to leach salts deeper into the soil after a rain.  Root channels created by cover crops 

allow water to penetrate deeper in the soil, and plants with large taproots such as turnips, radishes, and 

sugar beets can break through compacted layers.  The decaying organic matter added to the field by 

cover crops also allows the soil to hold more water than those with lower levels of organic matter.  

   Soil tests to determine what crops and varieties will grow best in your problem areas is highly rec-

ommended.  Deep-rooted crops may help to move water deeper.  Disturbing the soil through  tillage 

and adding fertilizer will only increase the problems on saline soil. It has been suggested that, if 

the site is too hot to grow anything you can plant, go ahead and let the anything grow that will estab-

lish in those areas to use the moistureðjust make sure you get weeds mowed before they set seed!   

   Decreasing salinity to the point that other vegetation can grow is gradual process, but it can be done.  

   For more information, stop in or contact the local NRCS office at 652-2551 ext. 3. 
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Meet Kayla Graber, Farm Bill Specialist  

 Hello!  I am the new Farm Bill Specialist for Eddy, Foster, Griggs, and Wells counties.  My    

position is unique due to the collaboration between agriculture and conservation organizations.  I 

am an employee of the North Dakota Association of Soil Conservation Districts (NDASCD) 

working with the Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) through partnerships with the 

Natural Resources Trust, Farm Bureau, Game & Fish Department, Delta Waterfowl, Pheasants 

Forever, Ducks Unlimited, Grain Growers Association, Wheat Growers Association, Durum 

Growers Association, ND Corn Utilization Council, ND Soybean Council, and the ND Soybeans 

Growers Association.  My work will be mainly focused on the promotion and implementation of 

the conservation opportunities provided by the Farm Bill but also assisting with other matters as 

needed within the counties.   

 

I grew up in Bottineau, North Dakota and attended North Dakota State University (NDSU) where 

I received my Bachelors of Science in Natural Resource Management, with a  minor in Range 

Science, and my Masters of Science in Natural Resource Management.  After a few years in the 

city, I am excited to be back in a rural community.  I have held a variety of    positions through-

out the last five years working with pulse crops, barley, soybeans, root systems, dust abatements, burrowing owls, wetlands, and 

rangelands in addition to my education and numerous experience opportunities along the way.  I am very passionate about          

continuing our North Dakota heritage which is deeply weaved in our families and the land we build our life on.   

 

I look forward to meeting everyone and I am eager to contribute to the conservation efforts in the area.  My home office will be in 

Carrington (USDA building on Hwy 200, towards the back of the building) but I will be rotating through the counties, feel free to 

stop in and meet me!  I can also be reached by email at kayla.graber@nd.nacdnet.net or by phone at 701-871-7217.     

           ïKayla Graber 

 

Womenôs Ag DayðLife is Better When Youôre Laughing! 

 The District held our semi-annual Womenôs Ag Day on the evening of Thursday, March 

23 at the Carrington Research Extension Center.  This event is intended to show our 

appreciation for the contributions of women to agriculture in our communities.  This 

yearôs theme was ñLife is Better When Youôre Laughing!ò    Our featured speaker was 

ñIdiot on the Prairieò Diane Eslinger.  Diane told stories of her life as a farm wife that 

often seemed familiar to other farm wives, and everyone attending enjoyed the gift of 

laughter! 

 

Kerry Smith and Matt Shell gave a short presentation about programs available through 

Foster County Farm Service Agency and Farm Loan Program.  Kayla Graber, the new 

Farm Bill Specialist for our area, introduced herself and what she will be doing.  Pastor 

Sara Parnell gave the invocation prior to a meal that included pork loin by Cooper Ca-

tering.  The meal also featured sides and desserts by Woodworth Farm using pulse reci-

pes from one of the eveningôs major sponsors, the Northern Pulse Growers Association.  

Volunteers from the FFA assisted with serving the meal and clearing the tables.   

Jenni Wede, Mary Zink, and Donna Anderson were responsible for the decorations, and Brianne Partlow did the programs and fly-

ers.  Along with local vendors, informational materials were provided by the FSA/FLP, Foster County Extension, and the SCD.  

Those attending received recipes, educational materials, and samples from a variety of North Dakota commodity associations, and 

each also received a novelty stress ball to squeeze for letting off steam.  A wide assortment of great door prizes were donated by 

local businesses and ND commodity organizations.  SCD Board members attended to assist with serving food and distributing door 

prizes. 

We would like to again thank all of the sponsors who provided financial support and/or door prizes for the event.  The event would 

not be possible without their generous support.  This yearôs major supporters included the Foster County Farmers Union and Farm 

Credit Services, as well as Andy Deterding Ag Aviation, Arrowwood Prairie Co-op, Bank Forward, Carrington Dental Care, Central 

Steel Building & Construction, Dakota Central, Erickson Implement, Farmerôs Elevator (Grace City), Fessenden Cooperative Asso-

ciation, Foster County Farm Bureau, Gavilon Grain, Healthy Oilseeds, Kensal Farmerôs Elevator, Leading Edge Equipment, Ellen 

Linderman, and Wholesale Ag.  Many other local businesses also contributed, and their support allowed us to provide an evening 

for 130 attendees.   Thanks to all who came and contributed to this and future events.  For all of their efforts, thank you also to our 

volunteer committee:  Donna Anderson, Mary Berg, Angela Blahna, Joel Lemer,  Kim Montgomery, Brianne Partlow, Jennifer 

Wede, and Mary Zink. 

Diane Eslinger 
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We are pleased to announce this yearôs local Foster County winners 

for their grades in the Keep North Dakota Clean poster contest.  The 

winners and themes are:  Grade 3 ï Reduce, Reuse, Recycle:  Reese 

Schafer.  Grade 4 ï Habitat, Homes for Wildlife:  Sierra Friedt, 

Reagan Wolsky.  Grade 5 ï Trees Are Terrific:  Sophie Garr, Kacie 

Rexin Grade 6 ï Help Prevent Runoff Pollution:  Kaylee Barone, 

Allison Jarrett. 

These students received a voucher for a free conservation grade tree 

from Foster County Soil Conservation District.  The public will be 

able to view their posters at the SCD office or at SCDôs booth during 

the Foster County Fair in June. 

Back Row, L to R:  Kaylee Barone, Sophie Garr, Kacie Rexin,    

Allison Jarrett.  Front Row, L to R:  Sierra Friedt, Reese Schafer, 

Reagan Wolsky. 

New Equipment and 
Rates:  No -till Drill and 

Grass Planting Available  

Keep North Dakota Clean 
Poster Winners  

Spring field crew needed!    
Machine and  hand planting trees, and   

application of weed barrier fabric and tree 

tubes.  Hours vary, often based on weather.  

Work usually occurs mainly in May and/or 

June.  If interested, please call  652-2551 ext. 3. 

Foster County SCD  is purchasing some new equipment that 

will  allow us to provide additional services. 

 

First, we have acquired a new tree planter.  The 1965 tree 

planter is still available, but the new planter should allow the 

district to do no-till tree plantings beginning this spring.  No-

till sites will require spraying for preparation. 

 

We are also setting up a seven-foot pony drill to do grass 

plantings between tree rows.  The district will seed grass for  

15 cents per linear foot of trees, including the recommended 

grass seed mix, with a minimum fee of $300. 

 

Another new piece of equipment is a 14ô Haybuster 147C 

drill with legume box and native grass attachment .  This is 

being purchased with the assistance of  the ND Game and 

Fish Department using Federal Aid funds under the Wildlife 

Restoration Act (CFDA# 15.611) from the US Department 

of Interior, Fish and Wildlife Service.  The drill should be 

available in early May.  While  intended for cover crop,  

native grass, and other habitat   plantings, it could also be 

used for cash crop plantings.  The drill will be available for 

rent at $10/acre, with a $200 minimum charge and a $50 

charge if itôs not cleaned before return. 

For complete information on services available from the 

SCD, please check the Products and Services page on the 

Districtôs website, www.fosterscd.com, or call us at        

652-2551 ext. 3.  

The Districtôs 420 bushel Hagedorn manure spreader with vertical 

beaters is still available for rent.  The regular fee is $300 per day, 

but the district is offering a discounted fee of $250 per day for use 

from July 1 through August 15, 2017.  The cleaning and repair  

deposit of $500 will be applied to the rental fee if  the machine is 

returned clean and in good condition. 

Special Rate for  
Manure Spreading  

mailto:kayla.graber@nd.nacdnet.net

